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April, 2022. 

 
Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
Gr 10 Parents/ Guardians 
 
An update about the upcoming assessments.  All students in Grade 12 and Grade 10 must complete the BC 
Graduation assessments in the areas of Numeracy and Literacy. These assessments are prepared by the BC 
Ministry of Education and must be written by all students as a part of their graduation requirements. Due to 
the number of students, computer lab space and assessments, we’ve had to change some logistics to ensure all 
our students write their required assessments this school year, including students who might have missed it in 
the previous year, please see schedule below.   
 
The Literacy 10 assessment is organized by registration of the student’s Science 10 course.  To ensure all our 
grade 10s write the Literacy 10 assessment, students will write the Literacy 10 assessment based on when they 
are taking their Science 10 course this school year.  Please see schedule below, grade 10 students who are 
taking Science 10 in SEMESTER 2 with either Mr Joe or Mr Gertz will be writing their Literacy 10 
assessment on April 27th & 28th, 2022.    Only students currently taking science 10 in Semester Two and Gr 
11s & 12s who have not written, will be writing their Literacy 10 Assessment on April 27th or 28th.   
 
Students in Science 10 in semester 2, will also find out the exact date and time they are scheduled to write their 
Literacy 10 assessment via email, by speaking to their science 10 teacher and by checking the information page 
posted outside Student Services on April 11th.    
 

Literacy 10 Assessment 
Wednesday, April 27th, 2022 
Thursday, April 28th  2022 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

DATE Period Literacy 10 Assessment Arrival Time Room # 
April 27th  1 Mr Gertz, Sci 10 8:45am B203 

April 27th  3 Mr Joe, Sci 10 12:45pm B203 
April 28th  2 Mr Gertz, Sci 10 8:45am B208 
April 28th 4 Mr Gertz, Sci 10 

 
12:45pm B205 

April 28th  4 Gr 11s & 12s writing Literacy 10 
 

12:45pm B208 

April 28th  4 Gr 11s & 12s writing Literacy 10 12:45pm B209 
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Numeracy 10 Assessment 
June, 2022 

 
The Numeracy 10 Assessments scheduled for June, the information, dates and times will be posted/sent 
closer to the date. 
 
Gr 11 & 12 Parents/ Guardians 
Current grade 11 and 12 students who have not written the Literacy 10 assessment will also write in April 2022.  
Students can find out the exact date they are scheduled to write the Literacy 10 Assessment by checking the 
information page posted outside Student Services & Main Office on April 11th or connecting with their school 
counsellor. 
 
Grade 12 students who have not written the Numeracy 10 assessment will write on April 28th , 2022 and Gr 11 
students who have not written the Numeracy 10 assessment will complete in June, 2022.  
 
Instructions for Assessments on April 27th & 28th 
 
ARRIVAL TIME: 
Time of Assessments:  Please see schedule above, students will write their literacy 10 assessment based on 
schedule above.  Students are asked to arrive for their assessment at ARRIVAL TIME.  For example: 
Morning Assessments: Please arrive at 8:45am, assessment will begin at 9am sharp. 
Afternoon Assessments: Please arrive at 12:45pm, assessment will begin at 1pm sharp. 
 
ASSESSMENT TIME: 
The Literacy 10 Assessment is a 2-hour exam; however, students can receive an extra hour for a total of 3 
hours.  Students will receive one 1 piece of scrap paper to use during assessment.  All scrap paper must be 
handed in to the teacher once student is finished. 
 
CELL PHONES, SMART WATCHES & BAGS: 
Upon entering, students should turn off their phones, AND smart watches all to be stored in their bags or 
lockers.  All bags and coats will be put in the front of the room.  Only pencils, pens and eraser should be on 
desk.  NO FOOD OR WATER IS ALLOWED. 
 
CHEATING 
Cheating on an examination will result in a mark of zero.   
 
Please contact or come by the office to speak with Ms Basran if you have any questions. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Angela Basran 
Vice Principal 


